
 
 

 

 

 

  
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

Temporary Closure of the Royal Thai Embassy on 23 July 2025 

 

 

The Royal Thai Embassy wishes to inform the public that the Embassy 

will be closed on Wednesday, 23 July 2025, following the issuance of 

Memorandum Circular No. 90 by the Office of the President of the Philippines. 

The Circular declares the suspension of work in government offices and classes 

at all levels in the National Capital Region and certain provinces due to 

continuous heavy rainfall brought by the southwest monsoon (Habagat), upon 

the recommendation of the National Disaster Risk Reduction and Management 

Council (NDRRMC). 

 

During this time, e-visa applications may still be submitted through the 

Embassy’s online visa platform at www.thaievisa.go.th. However, please note 

that the processing time may be longer than the standard timeframe due to the 

temporary closure. 

 

Normal operations will resume once the situation allows and subject to 

further announcements from the Philippine authorities. 

 

The Embassy apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause and 

appreciates your understanding. 
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